
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting $1,890,000 of funding for Water Line Rehabilitation in fiscal year 2025. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is Carrollton City Hall, located at 1945 E Jackson Rd, 

Carrollton, Texas 75006. The funding would be used for replacing aging infrastructure because 

the City believes providing quality drinking water to residents and businesses is a core function 

of local government. The City has approximately 13,000 linear feet of 45-50 year old water lines 

in need of replacement and rehabilitation along Vantage Drive, Willowgate Lane, Trend Drive, 

Realty Road, Venture Court, and Belt Line Road. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because it will allow the residents and businesses in the City of Carrollton to continue 

receiving quality drinking water.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by the 

42 U.S.C. 300j-12. .   

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

Sincerely, 

Member of Congress  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Beth Van Duyne  

Member of Congress 


